The Town Council of the Town of Johnstown met on Monday, June 1, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at 450 S. Parish Avenue, Johnstown.

Mayor Lebsack led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:
Those answering present were:   Councilmembers Berg, Lemasters, Mellon, Molinar Jr. Tallent and Young 
The following staff members were also present:  Avi Rocklin, Town Attorney, Matt LeCerf, Town Manager, Marco Carani, Public Works Director, Mitzi McCoy, Finance Director, Kim Meyer, Planning Director, Jamie Desrosier, Communication Manager and Brian Phillips, Police Chief.
Agenda Approval

Councilmember Mellon made a motion seconded by Councilmember Lemasters to approve the Agenda as submitted.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.  
Consent Agenda

Councilmember Berg made a motion seconded by Councilmember Tallent to approve the Consent Agenda with the following items included:    
· May 18, 2020 Council Meeting Minutes
· List of Bills
· Resolution 2020-16, Authorizing the Town of Johnstown to enter into Agreements with J-25 Land Holdings, LLC and Rocksol Consulting Group, Inc. to act as an Intermediary for Completion of Intersection Improvements; Appropriating Funds

Motion carried with a roll call vote.  
New Business
A.  Public Hearing – I-25 Gateway Center Filing No. 4 – PUD Amendment #3

The owner, I-25 Gateway Center, LLC, is requesting an amendment to the I-25 Gateway Center Filing No. 4 PUD Outline Development Plan to add vehicle sales and rentals as a conditional use and providing details regarding the display requirements, modifying the standard parking space length to 18 feet on the condition that the space does not interfere with walkways required by the Americans with Disabilities Act and provides a minimum width of 6 feet when adjacent to landscaped areas or walkways; removing the right to post temporary signs; and removing the requirement that roof colors be dark green.
Mayor Lebsack opened the Public Hearing at 7:19 p.m.  Mr. Jeff Vogel, Vogel and Associates, representing the applicant was present to answer questions.  Having no public comment the public hearing was closed at 7:37 p.m.  
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Councilmember Berg made a motion seconded by Councilmember Lemasters to approve Ordinance 2020-180, An Ordinance approving I-25 Gateway Center Filing No. Four PUD Amendment No. three, Amending the Outline Development Plan for property located in the Southeast Quarter of Section 3, Township 4 North, Range 68 West of the 6th Principal Meridian, Town of Johnstown, County of Weld, State of Colorado, Containing Approximately 45.457 Acres.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.
B.  Agreement for Professional Services between the Town of Johnstown and Otak, Inc. – The Town issued an RFP for professional design services to design the Little Thompson River Trail Project.  The trail will run parallel to the Little Thompson River north of WCR 46.5 to WCR 19.  Staff received eight responses to their request, after review of the proposals, staff is recommending Otak, Inc. Councilmember Lemasters made a motion seconded by Councilmember Young to approve the agreement for professional services between the Town of Johnstown and Otak, Inc. as presented with a not to exceed amount of $118,055 as authorized by the Town Manager.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.
COVID 19 update -  Weld County Commissioners, Scott James, Barbara Kirkmeyer, and Kevin Ross addressed Council in reference to the letter the Town  sent to Weld County requesting they either apply for a county-wide variance or submit a limited variance for the Town of Johnstown to the State as per the Fourth Amended Public Health Order 20-28, to assist Johnstown businesses located in Weld County to open with rules and expectations to keep residents safe and enable the businesses to open without fear of retribution by the State.  Commissioners James, Kirkmeyer and Ross presented a letter to Council drafted by Mr. Bruce Barker, Weld County Attorney stating there is no reason to request for a variance from Public Health Order 20-28 as he feels it is not valid and has no legal effect.  They also stated Weld County is pro businesses reopening and elected officials have the authority to open up their community in a safe and responsible manner.  The Commissioners also stated if businesses were challenged, the businesses would receive support of Weld County.  Town Council requested the town attorney draft a Resolution affirming support for businesses to reopen.  
There being no further business to come before Council the meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

                                                              Mayor       
                                                          Town Clerk
